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Skat Saturday in the Rathskeller starting at 12:30 p.m.
Germania Choirs rehearsal Thursday at 7:30pm

May 1 13:00 Fisher and Hunter Maifest (Park)

May 7 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

May 8 11-2 Mother’s Day Brunch

May 10 19:30 It’s Your Festival and Club Picnic
Planning Meeting

May 14 19:00 Choir Spring Concert

May 18 20:00 Fisher and Hunter Membership Meeting

June 4 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

June 11 Choir Picnic

June 14 19:30 Extended Board Meeting

June 28 19:30 Membership Meeting

July 1-3 It’s Your Festival at Gage Park
(Rathskellar will be closed)

July 2 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

VORSCHAU - PREVIEW

Next monthly membership meeting ...June 28, at 7:30 p.m.
Nächste monatliche Versammlung ... Am 28. juni um 19:30 Uhr

HEFT
NR: 606 -

  JU
N

1 - JA
H RG ANG

48• • • • • ••

HEFT  N
R 653 - J

an 2015 - J
AHRGANG 54

1864 – 2014 
Upholding the German-Canadian 

Heritage for 150 years

Jan 4  7:00pm  	 Sunday Night Dance
Jan 9  8:00pm  	 Friday Night Dance
Jan 18  7:00pm  	 Sunday Night Dance
Jan 23  8:00pm  	 Friday Night Dance
Jan 25 12-2pm 	 Sunday Lunch - Sauerbraten
Jan 25  2:00pm  	 Movie Afternoon “Emil und die Detektive”
Jan 27  7:30pm  	 Members Meeting
 

vorschau

Feb 1  10:00am  	 Fisher & Hunter Annual Meeting
Feb 13 8:00pm  	 Friday Night Dance
Feb 18 6:30pm  	 Ash Wednesday Herringessen
Feb 24 7:30pm 	 Members Meeting
Feb 27 8:00pm  	 Friday Night Dance

GERMANIA POST
GERMANIA CLUB OF HAMILTON
863 King St East
Hamilton, ON L8M 1B5
905.549.0513
email: info@germaniaclub.ca
www.germaniaclub.ca 

Editor & Layout; David Simon
Deadlines for submissions to 
the Germania Post, 10th of 
each Month

BÜROZEITEN/OFFICE HOURS
Tuesday to Saturday   

11am to 2pm

Follows us on Twitter and like us on Facebook.
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Ihr Fachgeschäft
für deutsche Möbel

Tel:(905) 828-9511
Fax:(905) 828-7263

2140 Dunwin Drive,
Mississauga, Ont. L5L 1C7

www.schroderfurniture.com

HAMILTON
STONEY CREEK
BURLINGTON
OAKVILLE

For the Finest in
Meat, Sausage, Cheeses

and Delicatessen.

BERT RUFENACH DD
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The deep crimsons and bright yellows 
of autumn are here for everyone to 
enjoy. Some birds are on their way 
South, and even the butterflies have left 
on that long journey. Those who are 
cottagers have gone north to secure 
the cottage for winter and to one 
more time enjoy the lake and Nature 
as it can only be experienced there. 
Winter will surely be here soon, and 
then it will be time to hunker down.

Unless you are a chorister! For 
choristers this change in the season 
is just a sign of the coming of the 
Advent Season, followed by Christmas, 
and both events are a good cause for 
singing! Our Christmas Concert will 
be on December 4th, and we hope 
to see you at First Pilgrim’s United 
Church on that day. The other date I 
can remind you about is the Memorial 
Service in the Park on November 6th. 
Please check the Germania Post for 
further details.

Our one and only birthday celebrant 
in November is Inge Michaelis. A happy 
birthday to you, Inge!!!

Most of us are aware of the problems 
the Club is experiencing at this time. 
The problems are deepened by the 
fact that our President, David Simon, is 
suffering an additional challenge to his 

health. We wish David the stamina that 
will lead to his recovery, and we wish 
the Board the wisdom to lead the Club 
into calmer waters.

I regret to inform my readers that 
I have decided to withdraw from the 
choir. I am dealing with a debilitating 
disease (CMT), which prevents me 
from further participation. I have 
enjoyed singing all these years; thanks 
Linus, Hedda, and all the choristers 
who made singing with the Germania 
Choirs such fun! 

Auf Wiedersehn!
George Fischer
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Ingrid Geerts
Andrew Chamberlain
Sharon Passmore
Manfred Pierlorz
John Racz
Margitta Dodds
Hildegard Dollak
Peter Werheid
Ingrid Oppermann
Ina Reile
Irmgard Rewald
Christel Strassguertl
Stefan Kun
George Fischer
Susan Butz

Monika Heitland
David Simon
George Kiss
Hedda Maier
Karl Leitner
Ernst 
Dammann
Brigitte 
Parzen
Liesel Graeser
August Ernst
Rudolf Denninger
Willi Schaefer
Helmut Hentschel
Arnold Schaefer
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The
President’s
Corner

-14-

The Germania Club
would like to welcome

new members

Christmas is over and I 
hope you all had your wish-
es fulfilled.  The New Year 
has begun, the New Year’s 
resolutions are made!!  I am 
working on mine and hope I 
will at least keep one!!

A New Year – new challenges 
– but some of the old things 
we will keep up, like the 
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luncheons each month and 
we would like you to give us 
some ideas on what to serve, 
the Kaffee Klatsch, It’s Your 
Festival and so many others.  
I know I sound like a bro-
ken record but without our 
members input and support 
we are helpless.

I wish you all a happy, 
healthy New Year and I hope 
to see you all at the club 
functions.

Rosi Kramolowsky
President

November Birthdays

 

New Membership fees as of January 1, 2015 
as moved and accepted by the members at the 
Annual General Membership meeting in March 
2014 are:
 
Student................... 	$22.00
Adult....................... 	$75.00
Senior...................... 	$55.00
Family..................... 	$130.00
 

Membership Fees are due and payable on or 
before February 1st.

Looking back on October 4th 2014
150 year celebration of our club, 1864 -2014
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Choral
Notes

Christkindl Market Kitchener.
On Friday, Dec. 5th, the Ger-
mania Choirs went by bus to 
Kitchener.   We were one of 
several choirs, scheduled at 
the Christkindl Market that 
afternoon.   The performanc-
es took place on a stage out-
side, at City Hall Square, be-
side the skating rink, where 
youngsters were enjoying the 
mild winter weather.   Nu-
merous vendors were set up 
on two floors of City Hall, as 
well as in the Square, and 
the smells and sounds of the 
season filled the air.

Visitors were able to enjoy 
the performances not only 
outside.  The music was also 
piped throughout the indoor 
market.   After the concert, 
there was time to grab a bite 
to eat and enjoy some warm-
ing beverages.   Glühwein 
was a particularly popular 
choice.  

We started our journey back 
to Hamilton around 6:00 pm, 
bearing plenty of additional 

packages, most likely des-
tined to find a place under 
the Christmas tree.  

First Pilgrim United Church.
Our annual Christmas con-
cert at First Pilgrim United 
Church took place on Dec. 
7th, at 2:00 pm.  The concert 
is always well attended and 
no admission is charged.  The 
Choirs performed traditional 
favourites, in both English 
and German, that included, 
“Gloria in excelsis Deo”, from 
the “Marienzeller Messe” by 
Haydn, and the “Hallelu-
jah Chorus” from Händel’s, 
“Messiah”.  Everyone enjoyed 
the sing-along portion of the 
concert, and participated en-
thusiastically.  

Afterwards the Choirs invited 
everyone to enjoy refresh-
ments and a variety of baked 
goods, donated by the Ger-
mania Choirs.  The audience 
showed their appreciation 
through generous voluntary 
donations.  

Happy January 2015 birth-
day wishes go to:  
Ingrid Oppermann (Jan.4) 
Willy Schäfer (Jan. 6) 
Susan Butz (Jan. 12) A
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David Simon (Jan. 18) 
Christel Strassgürtl (Jan. 21) 
Karl Leitner (Jan. 24).  
Supporting members: 
Arnold Schäfer (Jan. 12); 
Monika Heitland (Jan. 27); 
George Fischer (Jan. 29).  

The Choirs first practice in 
2015 will be Thursday, Jan. 
8th.  
We wish you all a heartfelt 
merry Christmas and a hap-
py, prosperous New Year.  

Waltraud Schork

Our biggest event of the 
year, our annual Christ-
mas Bazaar on November 
16, went very well!! Not that 
we were too worried about 
the logistics, only a bit con-
cerned about participation, 
getting new vendors and so 
on. But, our Annemarie is 
computer savvy, used Face-
book, Twitter, Kjjjj and who 
knows what else, so the word 
got out,. Helga Laqua, our 
devoted long-time ex-secre-
tary probably summarized 
it best: “Congratulations! To 
Presidentin Annemarie Kiss 
and the whole Vorstand for 
the excellent job you per-
formed, at this year’s Bazaar. 
You all deserve a big “Thank 
you”. A thank you to all the 
Ladies who baked – knitted 
and helped, making this day 
special. A thank you to all 
Donators, without them our 
Tombola, Craft-Table, Attic-
Table, Cake and Cookie Table 
would not have been possible. 
Again: Ladies give yourself 
a hand and applaud for the 
wonderful job you did. You 
showed what can be achieved 
when all work together.

Here are a few names who 
need special mention and de-
serve: “A special thank you”. 
Eberhard Wanner who helped 
with the placing of the Ven-
dors and our table set ups.
Rosi Kramolowsky for mak-
ing the Gulasch Soup and 
picked up fresh buns very 
early Sunday morning. She 
also lent a hand, helping out 
where she was needed. 

Our Birthday ladies for the 
coming month are.
Liesel Graeser Jan 10		
90 (thank you, Peter for bring-
ing her out)
Trudel Mueller Jan 29

We wish you all the best, 
for your special day and the 
year to come. So, keep warm, 
stay healthy, don’t overdo 
snow-shovelling, and ignore 
all those pesky e-mails from 
friends down south who say 
‘wish you were here’. So do 
we, dear, so do we!!

‘till next month!
Sieglinde Seiler, Secretary	
905-543-0810, 
email: seilesi@sympatico.ca
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Fischer
& Jäger

Aus unserem
Frauenverein

The BUG SHOP

MERCEDES - BMW - VOLKSWAGEN - PORSCHE
SALES & SERVICE

29 Kenilworth Ave. N., Hamilton, Ont. L8H 4R4

Karsten 905-547-2042 Siege

A new addition to the front of the Club property.
The small green space in front of the club building 
experienced some changes thanks to the efforts of  
club members and others. Bushes and an evergreen 
were planted and the later was lovingly decorated by 
no other than your president Rosi Kramolowsky. Her 
effort for the Christmas Season did not go unnoticed 
and was favorably commented on by members of the 
surrounding community.
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The Camper’s &
Park Report

Considering that our camp-
ing fee for next year shot up 
by a substantial amount, our 
fall meeting at the Club was 
a rather sedate affair. Just 
about one third of our mem-
bers showed up and much 
of the discussion centered 
around the costs involved 
running the park and its 
campground, especially the 
water and electricity charges. 
Hence, the increase. Volun-
teering was another issue. It 
seems that the same campers 
shoulder most of the jobs while 
others do little or nothing to 
help. Keeping the bathroom 
clean will always be prob-
lematic, especially on week-
ends when we have guests. 
It was Jeannie Hope that felt 
compelled to write a letter to 
be read at our fall meeting, 
outlining the difficulties and 
sometimes outright mean-
ness she encountered when 
she made the extra effort to 
keep our facilities clean. I’m 
sure we will have further dis-
cussions about this at our 
spring meeting.

It was also brought forward 
that, in the Germania Post’s 
October article, some volun-
teer helpers didn’t get the rec-
ognition they deserve. So  be-
latedly, I would like to thank 
Siege Schwerinski for help-
ing in decorating the tables 
with flowers, Ernie Atkinson 
for donating a badly needed 
DVD Player and Ute Perl for 
organizing and running the 
Tombola (raffle).  All this was 
done at the Camper’s Picnic 
last August. Ute’s Tombola 
not only is fun, but it also 
makes a small profit for the 
camper’s fund.
Several times, by different 
members, it was suggested to 
me to keep my “thank you,” 
generic, instead of naming 
names, saying something like 
“.....to all that were involved”. 
For me that might work if 
there are just too many peo-
ple to mention. We just had 
a relatively small function. 
So please, for now and the 
future, I’ll try my best to in-
clude all the makers and 
shakers. And should I over-
look someone, it certainly will 
not be out of malice. Back to 
the meeting:
There also were some changes 
made to the Rules and Regu-
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lations governing the campground. Some of those were initi-
ated by the club, others by a small Camper’s Committee (not to 
be confused with a Park Committee). We will print and post the 
revised version of the rules in the Pavilion and the Hunter and 
Fischer building at the beginning of the new season.Now comes 
the part we were all waiting for. 
The camping fees for 2015:
Regular RV site.................................	$635.00
Large RV site....................................	$40.00
Air condition: ...................................	$40.00
Any battery powered vehicle: ............	$40.00
Campground improvement fund: .....	$30.00 
(Please pay this fee by separate cheque or cash)
Overnight guests: .............................	$5.00 
per night per guest, (one guest free per night). This can be paid 
directly to Harry Rischke,(Treasurer), Frank Poyton, (Camper 
Chairman), Kevin Pyett, (Park Manager), or if everything else 
fails, to me.
The Germania Club membership fees have remained steady.  
Student: $ 17.00;   Adult: $ 70.00;   Senior (65+): $ 50.00;   
Family: $ 120.00.
The charges to rent the Pavilion or F/H Hut for members remain 
the same: $ 100.00. For outsiders, it’s gone up to $ 225.00.
Off season storage in our parking lot jumped to $ 100.00 per 
month for new campers at the end of season. I’m not sure who 
that applies to. You may have to inquire about this little jewel 
at the board. Last but not least some dates for next year: Please 
get out your calendar for 2015 and jot down the following:
Spring meeting, May 17th,  Spring clean-up, May 30th,
Camper’s Picnic, August 15th,  Fall meeting, October 17th.
Thank you Karrla for writing last month’s article and also for 
bringing dessert to our fall camper meeting. Oh yeah, Dennis 
too.  Those cookies were to die for.
Joan and I wish everyone a happy New Year and an enjoyable, 
peaceful camping season.
 
Egon Roesslein,
Your Happy Camper.

Moin, Fisher & Hunters and 
Friends,

On behalf of the Board and 
myself, I wish all Fisher and 
Hunter members and friends 
a Healthy, Happy and Pros-
perous New Year.

Hard to believe that anoth-
er year has passed so quick-
ly, but as the saying goes, 
all good things must come to 
an end.  So on behalf of the 
Board, thank you to all Fish-
er and Hunters and Helpers, 
may it be big or small, for 
their hard work and dedica-
tion to make our functions a 
success.

Our Turkey Shoot on No-
vember 30th was well attend-
ed and we had a good time.  
The Goulash Soup was out 
of this world.  Soooo good!  
Thank you to Grace and 
Annemarie.  Eight Turkeys 
were won with Brennan our 
youngest winner.  Good show 
Brennan!

And our last function of 
course our Christmas Dinner 
on December 6th.  We had 28 
members and friends attend-

ing.  A good time was had by 
all.  The hall was decorated 
nicely and the food was good.  
Thank you to all responsible.  
Awards were given to all prize 
fishing winners.  DJ Parzen 
1st prize for a 29” Pike, Na-
dine Chacinski for a 28 ½” 
Pike and Zoe Rinham for a 24 
½” Pike.  Good fishing to all 
of you.

Our next meeting will be 
the first Sunday in February 
at 10:00 am.  

So for now, stay healthy and 
drive safe.  Winter is here.  
Don’t Drink and Drive.
Wir wünschen allen ein 

Glückliches und Gesundes 
Neues Jahr.

Tschüß bis zum nächsten 
mal.
Maggie  
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The Fisher & Hunter Turkey Shoot


